Minutes of the Stockton Parish Council Meeting held on 10th September 2015

At Apley Farm Shop, Norton, Shropshire
PRESENT: Councillors Gavin Hamilton, Christine Lewis and John Pigg.

Graham Bould (Clerk) Jane Joynt (Retiring Clerk) and one Parishioner. 

Meeting Started at 7.45pm

56/15.Minutes of meeting held on 1st July 2015
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Stockton Parish Council held on Wednesday 1st July 2015 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman. In doing so member’s attention was drawn to Mr Plimmers hedge that had been cut back and the litter bin at Jubilee Play Park which had been installed.
57/15. Apologies for Absence.

Councillors David Plant and Kathryn Ward
58/15. Declarations of Interest
None

59/15. Appointment of Clerk
The Chairman formally welcomed the new Clerk Graham Bould to the meeting who had started with the Council at the beginning of September 2015. A formal handover had taken place with the retiring Clerk Jane Joynt and contracts would be exchanged at the close of the meeting.

60/15. Vacancy for Parish Councillor
The Parish Council was informed of the resignation letter received from Carol James taking effect immediately.

  RESOLVED. The Clerk is to contact Shropshire Council to register a casual vacancy on the Parish Council and to contact the Bank to create a new mandate, Cllr John Pigg volunteered to be the second signature to replace Carol James.
61/5. Jubilee play park ROSPA inspection, maintenance & hedge cutting
Members formally received the ROSPA inspection for the Jubilee play park
RESOLVED The Clerk to contact Sam Gurr-Gearing in terms of bin emptying, minor repairs and hedge cutting internal to the play park.  Adrian Joynt to be contacted with reference to hedge cutting external to the play park. The Clerk to visit the site and start the risk assessment to monitor the site post inspection.
62/15 Condition of the B4176 (rabbit run) from Astol crossroads to Crowgreaves
Members were updated about the resurfacing work on the B4176 which would commence on the 28th September to the 2nd October 2015.

63/15 Queens Lunch – 90th Birthday 12th June 2016
Information had been circulated by the Chairman about the Queens Lunch – 90th Birthday on the 12th June 2016. Members agreed that it would be most appropriate for the village to engage in such a landmark celebration and reference was made to previous celebrations which took place on ‘Cecil’s’ field to which the Parish Council contributed grant aid for a band to the Village Hall. 
RESOLVED Councillor Christine Lewis to discuss with the Village Hall committee an event for the 12th June 2016 and report back to the Parish Council. Members in turn will then consider a potential grant to support the event.
64/15 Neighbourhood Security
Councillor Christine Lewis reported on attempted and actual break-ins across the Parish over recent months. There appears to be a targeting of motorised garden and farm machinery, electrical items and some fuel has been taken. A meeting has been organised by the Police and will take place at the Village hall on the 15th September 2015.
65/15 Parish Website
In reviewing the use of the Parish Website and number of actions were agreed upon.

RESOLVED That the Clerk meet with Councillor Kathryn Ward to support the development of the Website and develop with two other Parish Councils a grant aided pilot programme with SALC around transparency and the use/development of the website and equipment.
66/15 Installation of fibre-optics in Stockton Parish

Several Members informed the Parish Council of a number of faults associated with the existing fibre-optics across the Parish. It was stressed by the Chairman to report any faults swiftly so a reference number is available to use when chasing progress on the fault.
67/15 Accounts Payable
The Clerk requested approval of 

(a) Sam Gurr-Gearing Invoice 10 (£210.00)

(b) Clerks Salary and expenses 
 (£348.59)

RESOLVED    The payment of Sam Gurr- Gearing (£210.00) and Clerk Jane Joynt (£348.59) are approved.
68/15 Correspondence
· Letter to Mr Plimmer regarding cutting of hedge & his reply.
· Letter of resignation from Councillor Carol James.

· Emails regards the appointment of Mr Graham Bould as Parish Clerk.

· Email reference the Queens 90th Birthday Lunch

· Letter Shropshire Council Road Safety Policy Submissions including email to Alice Dilley reference road surface (Rabbit Run)

· Email regarding the wasps nest at Jubilee Play park – Sam Gurr-Gearing contacted to remove.

· Brochure from Broxap.

· Email updates from SALC – Pension review, membership renewal, updates/bulletins.

· SALC AGM information

· Shropshire Housing Group Corporate Plan 2015-20

· LJC – Youth Activity Provision

· Email – Our Community Hubs Overview – Dianne Dorrell

· Email – Road/bridge closure Bridgnorth.

· Email – Police & Crime Survey – forwarded to members 3rd September 2015

· Mazaars – return of accounting statement.
· Sam Gurr-Gearing – invoice 10.

69/15 Matters for Consideration at the next meeting
· Speed limit B4176 (rabbit run)
· Parish Website

· Neighbourhood Security

· Co-option of a Parish Councillor

· Jubilee Play Park update

Meeting closed at 8.55pm 

On the rising of the meeting the Chairman presented the retiring Clerk with a bouquet of flowers to express the Parish Councils thanks for the work undertaken.





Chairman…………………………………………………






Date………………………………………………………..
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